
BSAC Administrator’s Report 2009 
 
The main activity performed this year was the processing of all the 
annual BSAC membership applications. At present we have 
approximately 40 BSAC members and I am pleased to report that 
most paid & returned their annual BSAC membership application 
forms efficiently. As usual there were one or two late returnees. The 
only real impact here is that returns means more work for the BSAC 
administrator combined with an unnecessary delay in BSAC issuing 
membership cards. Even chasing people up for their forms does not 
seem to help and indeed it is clear that some memberships laps 
through lack of motivation! We have had a few cases where members 
have made their BSAC payments BUT because they do not get around 
to completing the paperwork BSAC cannot renew their membership! 
 
This past year I am though, pleased to report that we gained 6 new 
BSAC members, which offset the number we lost. Four of the new 
members are undertaking training within the club. The other two 
being fully qualified divers. Sadly the losses, this year, included one 
of our instructors, who has decided to “hang up his regulators”. We 
can expect to lose one more instructor, later this year, as he is 
considering leaving the Netherlands, due to work & family 
commitments. 
 
On a good point we have at least 4 members training as instructors 
and another 3 members undertaking Dive Leader instruction. 
 
 
Best Regards 
 
Tiree 
BSAC Administrator 


